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How to use this document 

The following summaries include Georgia PTA's position on each bill, based on Georgia PTA's and 
National PTA's previously adopted positions and resolutions. 

Identify the bills that matter most to you. Use the link to a bill to find out its status and whether it 
currently sits in the House or Senate. Bills must pass both the Senate and the House. When a bill passes 
one chamber, it crosses over to the other chamber. This is the second year of a two-year cycle. Any bill 
not passed by both chambers within the two years dies and is not sent to the governor's desk for a 
signature. Use the links to our positions to guide your contact with your state senator or representative. 

Contact legislation@georgiapta.org if you need any support. 

HIGHEST PRIORITY 

HB 3 The "Support for Students Living in Poverty Act" creates a new weight in the QBE funding 
formula that would add money for school districts with a large number of students who are living in 
poverty. It provides education grants to schools that must be spent on programs for students living in 
poverty. Georgia PTA adopted a position statement in support of an opportunity weight for students in 
poverty being included in the funding formula. 
PTA supports this bill. 

Status: Still in the House. 

SB 233 This voucher bill would provide $6,000 to every student to attend private school - regardless of 
income or other need. There is no limit on how many families could take advantage of this, and 
provides a discount to rich families while not solving any of the challenges facing public education. 
PTA opposes all forms of diverting public funds to private entities. 
Status: Passed Senate, Failed in the House, but can be reconsidered by the House this year. 

SB 88 The "Parents and Children Protection Act of 2023." Adults acting in "loco parentis" -including 
public and private school teachers, administrators and staff - may not discuss topics of a sensitive 
nature, including sexual orientation and gender identity, with minors under the age of 16 without 
written permission from a parent or legal guardian. No adult may engage in instruction, education, or 
training of a minor while dressed in a "sexually provocative" manner. PTA opposes this bill. PTA 
supports legislation that creates a safe, supportive and accepting environment in schools, specifically 
with training for educators and other school related professionals to support all students, updated health 
education standards that deal with the issues of sexual orientation, gender identity, and gender 
expression. 
PTA opposes this bill. 
Status; Stuck in the Senate. Partially due to our efforts, this bill never came out of committee. 








